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Welcome to our latest newsletter.   

 

SCHOOL UPDATES 

Friends’ Sale 

Thank you for supporting our Friends Association with their recent gift sale for the men in your 

lives. This event has raised another £343.43 towards their fundraising. They have also raised £20.80 

through purchases made using AmazonSmile between 1 January—31 March 2022.  

 

Football Match 

We took part in another football match on Thursday 16 June 2022 against Tany’s Dell.   This was a 

good match and all played well with a final result of 3-2 to Tany’s Dell.   Well done to all who took 

part.  

 

Sports Day 

Wow what a scorcher! Friday 17th June was Fawbert and Barnard's Primary School Sports day - 

being the first for many parents due to the pandemic. What a great day with children competing in 5 

different races including: skipping, sack race, sprint, obstacle course and egg and spoon. Our Four 

houses ( Fawbert, Barnard, Moore and Gibberd) did fantastically cheering their teams on. There 

were signs of sportsmanship where every child did amazing finishing their races with smiles on their 

faces.  

 

Parents and toddlers also raced for the first time in over 3 years resulting in a fantastic day. We 

would like to thank all the staff and parents for coming to our sports day.  

 

In first place was Gibberd who received 925 points closely followed by Fawbert in second, Moore in 

third and Barnard’s in fourth.  

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

Harlow College 

Harlow College have an Adult Education Information Event taking place on Tuesday 21 June 2022 

from 4-6:30 pm.  Join them to find out what courses they have on offer that can help you upskill, re-

train and future proof your career.  See flyer for more details. 

 

Summer Safety Competition 

Essex County Fire and Rescue Service are calling on the children of Essex to give their best safety 

advice to help everyone stay safe during the Summer months.  They are holding a competition for 

children across Essex to send in a poster, poem or a piece of art that gives Summer safety advice to 

Essex residents.  Please see the attached for further information and how to submit your entry di-

rectly to them. 

 

The school will be having a visit from Essex County Fire and Rescue Services to address an assembly 

on Wednesday 13 July 2022. 

 

Re-Energising the Arts 

18 schools, over 1000 pupils and 7 local Artists & Arts / Cultural Organisations worked together over 

the Summer Term 2022 on a wide range of artistic and creative activities.  Please see the attached 

flyer listing the outcomes of these activities and where you can see them. 
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Essex Child & Family Wellbeing Service 

Please find attached the latest newsletter from ECFWS.  Every month, they promote and support spe-

cific local, national and international campaigns by providing information and resources to schools, 

communities and organisations that can improve health and wellbeing for all.  This month is focussed 

on Oral Health to celebrate “National Smile Month”. 

 

REMINDERS 

Now that the warmer weather is here we would like to remind you to apply sun cream for your child 

before coming to school.  This can be topped up when necessary by the child at school.  Please label 

their bottles and these can be kept in their school bag.  Due to children with nut allergies within the 

school please check to ensure your suncream does not contain almond oil, more details can be found in 

the letter issued through Parentmail on 4 May 2022.  Also remember your water bottles and sun hats. 

 

INSET Day 

School will be closed to pupils on Friday 24 June 2022. 

 

Dates for your diary 

 
Date Event 

24 June 2022 INSET Day—school closed to pupils 

28 June 2022 Whole School Photograph 

  

  

Future events: 

 

14 July 2022 

19 July 2022 

21 July 2022 

 

 

Friends Summer BBQ 

Year 6 performance for Y6 families only (6:30 pm) 

Y6 Leavers’ assembly (Y6 parents only) 9:15 am 

https://www.fandbharlow.uk/_site/data/files/documents/healthy%20schools/DA2D9DFE126DDA6068666C83874263CC.pdf
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